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PUBLIC NOTICE 
 
File Number: 2015-07-031 Date: January 7, 2022 
 
This office has under consideration the application of: 
 

East Beach Farms, LLC 
Attn: James Arnoux 
141 Pine Hill Road 

Wakefield, RI    02879 
 
for a modification of a State of Rhode Island Assent to: replace wire bottom trays with low 
profile floating longline baskets, known as Hexcly© Pods, within the approved 0.75 acre gear 
area only of the 3.2 acre lease. The 0.75 acre gear area is approved for bottom trays, bottom 
cages, and high profile floating OysterGro© cages. This application seeks to replace all existing 
one-hundred bottom trays with ten rows of thirty low profile floating Hexcly© Pods. There will 
be no expansion of the existing 0.75 acre gear area. The remaining 2.45 acres of the lease will 
continue to remain free of gear and used for the cultivation of oysters directly on the bottom. See 
map below. 

 
Project Location/Waterway: Quonochontaug Pond 
City/Town: Charlestown 
Related CRMC Files: 2012-10-066; 2013-10-063; 2014-01-007; 2015-05-068  

 
Plans of the proposed work may be seen at the CRMC office in Wakefield and can also 

be found attached to this notice. In accordance with the Administrative Procedures Act (Chapter 
42-35 of the Rhode Island General Laws) you may request a hearing on this matter. 

 
You are advised that if you have good reason to enter protests against the proposed work 

it is your privilege to do so.  It is expected that objectors will review the application and plans 
thoroughly, visit site of proposed work if necessary, to familiarize themselves with the 
conditions and cite what law or laws, if any, that would in their opinion be violated by the work 
proposed. 

 
If you desire to protest, you must attend the scheduled hearing and give sworn testimony.  

A notice of the time and place of such hearing will be furnished you as soon as possible after 
receipt of your request for hearing.  If you desire to request a hearing, to receive consideration, it 
should be in writing (with your correct mailing address, e-mail address and valid contact 
number) and be received at this office on or before       February 7, 2022            . 



 

 


























